The October 2020 monthly meeting of the Central New York Region of the Sports Car Club of
America was called to order at 7:10 PM, Wednesday, October 14, 2020, at the American Legion
in Liverpool, NY by Regional Executive Ed Leubner. Fourteen people were in attendance.

Ed Leubner made a motion to accept the minutes of the March meeting. The motion was
seconded by Karl and approved by unanimous voice vote.

Regional Executive's Report
R.E Ed Leubner.

Welcome back everyone.

Go to Google search NY Senate: Check out Senate Bill S9009. This restricts the db rating for
motor vehicles to 65 db. Send your comments back to your representative.

Next years Tire Rack street survival will be April 25" & October 3", 2021.
Ed Leubner stated he will not be running for R.E next year.

Do not forget...We are always looking for articles to publish in the Snarling Newsletter.

Assistant Regional Executive's Report
A.R.E. Mark Bizzozero. Mark expressed his appreciation for getting the Solo season up and

running.

Treasurer's Report
Treasurer Jay Cartini: Jay reported that since March we have had very few expenses and little

income. Thus, we are about $1500 ahead of the game.

Secretary's Report
Secretary Chris Whaley: Glad to be back into the American legion for our monthly gathering.

Activities Report
Activities Chair Chris Murphy: Chris was not present. Due to Covid19 we are not sure which

options are available for a banquet.

Solo Report
Solo Chair Scott Newton. Scott reported that a test and tune was held in early June as a means

of exploring online registration and covid19 event planning. The positive impact was a clear
definition of attendance prior to the event. This streamlined the event flow. The season events
were capped at 50 and we saw 40 plus attendees at all events. Mark Mangicaro will be taking
over the Solo program starting next season.

Rally Cross Report
Rally Cross Chair Billy Meade. Billy Meade reported that we have not officially had an event

this season. The first event will be held the end of October in Northern, NY. Should the event
come together nicely we will go back in November. The goal is to hold 4 events at this location
which is much closer to the Vermont region.

Flagging and Communications Report
Flagging & Communications Chair Mick Levy. Mick reported that this weekend is the BMW

racing at Watkins Glen, the Green Grand Prix next weekend then nothing else. The SCCA run-
offs were AWESOME this season.



Road Rally Report
Road Rally Chair Frank Beyer. Frank was not present. Ed reported that the first Rally will be

held next year. The Green Grand Prix will be held October 22™ 2020 at Watkins Glen.

Club Racing Report

Club Racing Chair Dave Cardillo. Dave was absent. No Report.

Membership Report
Membership Chair Andrew Beyer. Andrew was not present.

Old Business
None to report due to the Covid19 summer.

New Business

Ice racing has been struggling to find insurance, they found a source which allows them to get
back to racing. We should support their efforts by “talking it up” so they can get cars to turn out
at the events. November we will hold the elections for the board positions.

The 50/50 raffle was not held.

At 8:20 PM a motion was made by Mike Donofrio to adjourn the meeting. The motion was
passed unanimously.

Our next regular meeting will be held Wednesday, November 11", 2020 at the American Legion
in Liverpool, NY at 7:00 pm

Respectfully submitted by Chris Whaley



